
          Sept. 8, 2021 

 

The Scio Town Board meeting began at 6:30pm with the supervisor Kim Demick 

calling the meeting to order with reciting the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

Board Members: Kim Demick, Kyle Spier, Jon Elliott and Alissa Ramsey  

Absent: Jennifer Goodridge                  

Attendees: 0 

Dog Control: No report available by meeting day. 

Code Enforcement: No report available by meeting day. 

Assessor: No report available by meeting day. 

Water Dept:  Nate and board discussed the new water hook up on Riverside. Jon 

Elliott made a motion to move forward with the water hook-up for the 2 residents 

on Riverside.  Kim Demick 2nd the motion.  All in favor aye vote approved. Nate 

has replaced 2 meters. Nate will be flushing hydrants soon, lots of samples are 

due this month. Finally fixed the leak at school and their bill went from $1000.00 

down to the $200’s. Nate is going to contact some dealers to get some prices and 

availability of trucks and then move forward to get a new one.  Board agreed to 

get our truck detailed. Motion to approve the monthly water bills was made by 

Kyle Spier and seconded by Jon Elliott. All in favor aye vote approved.  

Highway Dept: Motion to approve the monthly highway bills was made by Alissa 

Ramsey and seconded by Jon Elliott. All in favor aye vote approved. Skip was 

absent tonight.       

Judge Whitney: Not available at time of meeting. 

Judge Ames: Not available at time of meeting. 

Jon Elliott made a motion to accept the previous month’s minutes and Alissa 

Ramsey seconded it.  All in favor aye vote approved. 

 



 Motion to approve the monthly general bills was made by Kyle Spier and 

seconded by Jon Elliott. All in favor aye vote approved. 

Town Clerk: Monthly reports passed around for review with a copy being kept on 

file in the clerk’s office. 

Jon Elliott made a motion to make the delinquent water bills to be no later than 

October 15th, 2021. Seconded by Kyle Spier. All in favor aye vote approved.  

Kim Demick brought up to the board, they would be working on the budget on 

September 19th and also September 26th. 

Board went into Executive session to talk about union contract at 7:47pm. 

Jon Elliott made a motion to leave Executive session. Seconded by Kyle Spier.  All 

in favor aye vote approved. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Jon Elliott and seconded by Kyle Spier. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:16pm 

Next board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday October 13th, 2021 at 6:30pm. 

 


